
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

   
 

   
 

    
 

    
 

       
  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
   

 
    

    
   

 
 

   
   

 
 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 

CALDERDALE METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 

REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES 

RETURNING OFFICER’S RECOMMENDATIONS 

In accordance with the Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013, local 
authorities are required to undertake a compulsory review of its polling districts and 
polling places in its area. 

The initial consultation stage of the review closed on Wednesday 5 June 2019. 

The Returning Officer must make recommendations to the council, taking account of 
any representations made, with regard to his proposals for suitable polling districts 
and polling stations within each of the Calderdale electoral wards. The Returning 
Officer’s written recommendations are now available for inspection at:-

the Council’s website at www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/council/elections-and-
voting/review-polling-2019 

the Town Hall, Crossley Street, Halifax, HX1 1UJ 

Electoral Services, Calderdale Council, Mulcture House, Mulcture Hall Road, Halifax, 

HX1 1SP 

Todmorden Library, Strand, Rochdale Road, Todmorden, OL144 7LB 

The Council will be pleased to receive representations, for consideration, on the 
Returning Officer’s recommendations from any interested individual, group or 
organisation. Representations should be made in writing by no later than Friday 5 
July 2019 to the Electoral Services Manager, Calderdale Metropolitan Borough 
Council, Mulcture House, Mulcture Hall Road, Halifax, HX1 1SP or by email to: 
electoral-services@calderdale.gov.uk 

The Council will then consider the Returning Officer’s recommendations together with 
any other representations made and will publish its final proposals during September 
2019. 

DATED 6th June 2019 

Ian R Hughes 
Head of Legal and Democratic Services 
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